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PARISH STAFF 
  
  

Pastor 
Rev. Stephen P. McCall 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 124 
frsteve@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Rev. Anthony C. May 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041  
 
Rev. William Headley, C.S.Sp. 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 120 
  
Rev. Michael T. White, C.S.Sp. 
Weekend supply 
 
Deacon Ralph Skiano 
(858) 776-7151 
deaconralph@aol.com 
  
School of the Madeleine Principal 
Donna Wittouck 
(619) 276-6545 
 
Office Manager 
Margaret Wood 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 101 
margaret@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Secretary  
Katie Moreno  
(619) 276-1041 ext. 102 
katie@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Behavioral Health Ministry 
Rita McCrerey 
(619) 276-6805 
counselor@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Liturgy & Music  
Mary Kay Evanko 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 103 
marykay@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Religious Education  
Kristine Bacich 
(619) 276-1248 
religioused@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Youth Ministry 
Jenny LaRaia 
(619) 276-6814 
youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 
 

 
 

St. Mary Magdalene Mission Statement 
 

We the Eucharistic Community of St. Mary Magdalene  
are called to conversion in Jesus Christ. 

 

Our community life and worship are based on the Bible,  
the Sacraments, and the teachings of the Catholic Church.  

 

Living the love of Christ impacts our moral, intellectual, and 
religious life, and makes us a caring community that brings hope 

to our families, neighborhood, and society. 
 

• PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday: 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
(closed from 12 noon-1:00 p.m.) 
  

• TO BECOME A REGISTERED 
PARISHIONER  

 Stop by the Parish Office during 
 regular business hours or visit 
 www.stmarymagonline.org 
   
• FUNERAL PRE-PLANNING 
 Arrangements for a funeral 
 liturgy may be made in advance. 
 Contact the director of Liturgy, 
 Mary Kay Evanko. 

  

• RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS 

 Those who are interested in 
 becoming Catholic, or those 
 baptized Catholics, who wish to 
 become fully initiated in the 
 Church, should call the Parish 
 Office.  

  

• SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Baptismal preparation classes 
are required of all parents and 
godparents. Call the Parish 
Office for an appointment. 
  
 

 

• SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 Call the Parish Office at least nine 
 months in advance. 

  

• SACRAMENT OF RECONCILLIATION 
 Saturday, from 4-5 p.m. in the 
 church or call the Parish Office 
 for an appointment. 
  

• SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
In event of serious illness or 
medical emergency, anointing of 
the sick and Eucharist may be 
arranged by contacting the 
Parish Office. 

 

• RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Classes are held on Sunday 
 mornings at 10:15 a.m. Contact 
 the Director of Religious 
 Education, Kristine Bacich, for 
 more information. 

 

• EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Every Friday from 1-5:00 p.m. in 
 the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. 
  
• MINISTRIES/ORGANIZATIONS 
 To become involved in a  parish 
 ministry, call the ministry contact 
 found on page seven of this 
 bulletin.  

 

 
 

 

May the joy and peace of the 

Lord Jesus fill your heart and 

your homes during this   

Christmas and throughout  

the New Year. 



 
 
 
 

Mass Intentions   

Saturday, December 24 
  7:45 AM - Degen Family 
  5:00  PM - Priests’ Intentions 
    10:00  PM - Priests’ Intentions 
Sunday, December 25 
  7:00 AM - Michael & Agnes Flavin 
  9:00 AM - Pete Bandayrel 
    11:00 AM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
   No Evening Mass 
Monday, December 26 
   7:45 AM - Bob & Steven Wise 
Tuesday, December 27 
  7:45 AM - Francisco Da Silva 
Wednesday, December 28 
  7:45 AM - Ralph Castiglione 
Thursday, December 29 
  7:45 AM - Elsie M. Mohney
Friday, December 30 
 7:45 AM - Terecita Garrido & Family 
Saturday, December 31 
  7:45 AM - Stephanie Wasielewski 
  5:30  PM - Marilyn Malthaner 
Sunday, January 1 
  7:00 AM - Gene Sheehan 
  9:00 AM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
    11:00 AM - Advent Tea Intentions 
   No Evening Mass 
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Readings for the Week 
 

Monday: Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59; Ps 31:3cd-4, 6, 8ab,  
 16bc, 17; Mt 10:17-22 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 1:1-4; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12;  
 Jn 20:1a, 2-8 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 1:5 — 2:2; Ps 124:2-5, 7b-8;  
 Mt 2:13-18 
Thursday: 1 Jn 2:3-11; Ps 96:1-3, 5b-6; Lk 2:36-40 
Friday: Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or Col 3:12-21 [12-17];  
       Ps 128:1-5; Mt 2:13-15, 19-23 
Saturday: 1 Jn 2:18-21; Ps 96:1-2, 11-13; Jn 1:1-18 
Sunday: Nm 6:22-27; Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8; Gal 4:4-7;  
 Lk 2:16-21 

Our Liturgical Music 
 

Processional Hymn: RS 499 - O Come, All Ye Faithful 
Gloria: A Christmas Gloria  
Responsorial Psalm: To be announced at Mass 
Hymn of Presentation: RS 502 - Hark! The Herald Angels  
              Sing 
Communion Hymn: RS 537  - The First Nowell 
Recessional Hymn: RS 524 - Joy to the World  

The Nativity of the Lord 
A Scriptural Reflection 

Herald Of Glad Tidings 
 

To help understand the richness of the Christ-event, the 
Church looks to the Hebrew scriptures. One of the great 
passages that Christians turn to for insight about the role 
of the Messiah is found in Second Isaiah. Chapter 52, 
written during the Babylonian Exile in the sixth century 
B.C., tells about a messenger who brings glad tidings. He 
proclaims peace, brings good news, announces salva-
tion, and says to Zion: “Your God is King” (Isaiah 52:7). 
For the captives in Babylon this message held out hope 
for returning to their home country, the land of Judah. 
That hope was indeed fulfilled just as Isaiah foretold 
when the Jews were allowed to return. But centuries lat-
er, Christians reading the same passage heard in Isaiah’s 
proclamation a description of the role of Jesus. For truly 
he was a messenger of glad tidings; he brought the good 
news of the gospel, announcing a day of salvation. 
 

The Light Shines In Darkness 
 

To the early Christians Jesus was God’s messenger. As 
the Gospel of John explains, he was God’s Word who 
became flesh and made his dwelling among us. As one 
living among us he taught us God’s way. Indeed he was a 
light shining in darkness, a herald of whom Christians 
would say, in the words of Isaiah, “How beautiful upon the 
mountains are the feet of him who brings glad tid-
ings” (Isaiah 52:7). 
 

Still, some did not accept him. Their hearts were hard-
ened, unwilling to acknowledge that God could act 
through this humble, unassuming person. For “[h]e came 
to what was his own, but his own people did not accept 
him” (John 1:11). But “to those who did accept him he 
gave power to become children of God” (John 1:12). In 
these words from the beginning of John’s Gospel echoes 
one of the early Christians’ most profound realizations: 
God’s love for all people is so great that all are intended 
to be God’s children, not servants or slaves, not distant 
participants in creation, but tied by the closest of bonds—
children of a loving God. 
 

Jesus announced the glad tidings of God’s love for all, 
and Jesus taught that there are no obstacles for those 
who wish to be God’s children. No power on earth, not 
even evil, sin, or death, can separate God’s children from 
their loving Creator. Let us rejoice at the coming of God’s 
messenger. Let us rejoice in the glad tidings he an-
nounced. Let us give thanks for the light who came into 
our world and continues to shine in the darkness. 
 

Copyright © 2007, World Library Publications. All rights reserved. 
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Important Reminders: 

 

In observance of Christmas, the Parish Office will 
be closed Monday, December 26th through   
Tuesday, December 27th, at 1 p.m. 

 

Religious Education Reminder: There will be no   
Religious Education or Preschool Sunday School 
classes on December 25, 2016 and January  1 & 8, 
2017.  Classes will resume on January 15, 2017. 
Merry Christmas! 

 

For parishioners who choose to make a year-end 
contribution to St. Mary Magdalene, please be sure 
to have your checks to the parish no later than     
December 27th to ensure credit for 2016. 

 
Quarter & Can Is Next Weekend! 

 

All coin in our weekend collection will be    
donated to Noah Homes, the Catholic agency 
that provides residential services and training 
for adults with developmental disabilities.  All canned 
goods, soap, and paper products will be sent to CCSA. 

Around  

the Parish... 
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH  

MINISTRY 

Merry Christmas and thank you to all who have made our 
Behavioral Health Ministry a great success in 2016.  You 
have touched the hearts and improved the lives of count-
less community members. 
 

We all look forward to Christmas Day and the hope that it 
will be a time of happiness, fellowship, and harmony.  The 
pressures of over extending, overeating, over-drinking, 
and fatigue can trigger mood changes such as anxiety and 
feelings of being overwhelmed.   
 

Here are some ideas to stay balanced through the day 
and the remainder of the season:  
 

1)  Have an attitude of gratitude.  Misery and gratitude 
cannot occupy the same space in our psychological 
house, and we have the power to choose between these 
emotional states.  
2)  Be responsible for how you relate to others.  The most 
important part of avoiding holiday stress with families is for 
each of us to feel mastery over, and satisfaction with, our 
own behaviors, attitudes, and feelings. 
3)  If you’re feeling depressed or lonely, do an act of ser-
vice for someone less privileged.   
4)  Decide on your priorities and stick to them.  Organize 
your time.  Be responsible with your schedule.  Don’t over-
book yourself.   
5)  Remember that, no matter what your plans, the holi-
days do not automatically take away feelings of alone-
ness, sadness, frustration, anger, or fear.   
6)  Put aside resentments related to holidays past.  De-
clare an amnesty if only for today. 
7)  Don’t expect the holidays to be as they were when you 
were a child.  They are not the same, nor are you. Perfec-
tionism leads to disappointment and frustration. 
8)  Be flexible about when, where, and with whom you will 
spend the day and week.  
9)  Enjoy yourself but do not overindulge in food, drink, 
activity, or spending.  This will exacerbate lowered feel-
ings or stress/anxiety.   
10) Create time for yourself to do the things that allow you 
to stay in balance.  Think about where in your life you are 
in need of a Saviour and make room for the Christ child in 
that place. 

Attention All Boy Scouts 13 Years & Older 
 

If you are interested in earning the Ad Altare Dei 
Emblem, please contact Soula Wynne at (619) 
609-8904 for more information. 

2017 Calendars are available  
in the vestibule of the church. 

New Year’s Day 
Solemnity of Mary, 

Mother of God 
 

Saturday, December 31, 2016 
Mass of the Vigil at 5:30 p.m. 

 
Sunday, January 1, 2017 
Mass at 7, 9, & 11:00 a.m. 

 
There will be no evening Mass on New Year’s Day 

Lectors & Special Ministers of the Eucharist 
 

Schedules for the next quarter are available in the      
sacristy. Please pick up your copy before you leave 
Mass this weekend. 

Hilltoppers 
 

Next meeting is Wednesday, January 4th at noon in the 
parish hall.  Come and join the fun! 
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We would like to wish our Youth Group families a very 
Merry Christmas.  It is such a blessing to have you in-
volved in our ministry.  Your teens bring joy to our program 
and we are grateful for each one of them.  May this Christ-
mas season be a special time for your family.  See you in 
2017! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merry Christmas to all our Youth Group families! 
 

For more information on  
St. Mary Magdalene Youth Group events,  

contact: Jenny LaRaia, Director of Youth Ministry  
(619) 276-6814; youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 

 

Prayer List for Deployed Military 
 

As a faith community let’s pray for all those  
who serve our country during these troubled times. 
We pray especially for those of our parish who are 

deployed or will soon be deployed: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Almighty God, be their constant companion and 

strength in every adversity. May they always  
experience your presence, love and comfort.  

 
If you have a friend or relative who is serving  

in our military, please contact the Parish Office 

Cameron Bubel 

Lynn Doras 

Philip Ho 

Daniel Mateos 

Sonny Markland 

Joseph Nason 

Nilbert Ng 

Michael Preston 

Jorge Ramirez 

Miguel Valverde 

Stewardship Opportunities Around the Parish 
 

There are always opportunities for stewardship around the 
parish.  The following are currently available: 
 

 Environment—Weekly, enhance the atmosphere of 
the church using your artistic/decorating talents. 

 

 Collection Counters—Monday mornings: Assist others 
with counting the collection right after morning Mass or 
after you drop your children off at school. 

 

For more detailed information regarding these             
opportunities, contact Katie in the parish office 
at (619) 276-1041. 

 

Let’s get involved in your parish!! 

Weekly Coffee and Donut  Hosting 
We Are Still in Need of  Your Help! 

 

Coffee and Donuts is a parish fellowship opportuni-
ty offered weekly after the 7 and 9 a.m. Sunday 
Masses.  This gathering is well attended by parish-
ioners.  In order to keep this function alive, we need 
parishioner help to host this event.  It takes less 
than one hour of your time each week.   
 

The Coffee and Donut Hosting schedule is being 
prepared for the 2017 year and needs to be final-
ized very soon.  The new year is right around the 
corner.  This is an opportune time to put your stew-
ardship action to work and  become involved in 
your parish activities, meet new parishioners, and 
make great friends.  With your involvement, the par-
ish can continue this function.  We have 48 weeks 
to cover for the year (96 opportunities.)  How often 
would you like to be involved? 

 

Once…..Monthly…..Quarterly…..More? 
 
Thank you to those who have joined this ministry.  
Let’s have a few more families get involved and 
keep this great event alive!!! 
 

Contact Margaret in the parish office at (619) 276-
1041 to join in. 

Thank you dear friends. My family and I are 
grateful for all your prayers and well wishes   
following the recent passing of my wife, Marion; 

and offered for me over my present illness.  I look forward 
to seeing you soon and to personally thank you. 
 

Max Schmidt 
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LIVING STEWARDSHIP NOW 
Lectors & Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 

Schedule: December 31st & January 1st 
  

Saturday, 5:30 p.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Lorna Evenson, (1) position not filled 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
  Sandy Vargas, Carrie Layton, Bonnie Segerstrom, 
  Michael Lynch, Gerri Dunham, Robert Saffian, Diane Kenney 
Sunday, 7:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Peggy Talmich, Nina Closser 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Denise Mayer, Barbara Snyder, Emmy Yaeger, 
 Viola & Philip Archuleta, Inez Winter, Jan Gushue 
Sunday, 9:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Angela Varela, Lisa Danaher 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Mary Jeanette & Eric Lindebak, Diane Crane, Tara Lopez, 
 Alex & Jeff Warner, Spencer & Diana Brunetto, 
 Kevin Jensen, Terrie Schlosser, Annette Hallahan 
Sunday, 11:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Julia Sousa, Martin Bacich 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
  Carol McCauley, Tony Antonio, Maria Trapasso, Mary Scales, 
  Virginia Butterfield, Enes Andrews, Anita Everson 

 
No 6:00 p.m. Mass 

 

Your Gift of Treasure for the  
Weekend of December 18, 2016 

 

With gratitude for the gifts we have received,  
parishioners and visitors made a  

joyful return to the Lord of the following: 
  

 2016-2017   Past Week  Fiscal YTD 
COLLECTION  $11,461.50  $303,282.50 
BUDGETED   $12,745.88  $318,647.00  
DIFFERENCE  $  1,284.38   $  15,364.50 
  

 2015-2016   Past Week  Fiscal YTD 
COLLECTION  $12,384.55  $303,627.66 

 BUDGETED   $12,745.88  $318,647.00 
DIFFERENCE  $     361.33  $  15,019.34 
   

 Registered Families: 1736 
 Envelope Users:   503 

 COFFEE & DONUTS ARE SERVED  
EVERY SUNDAY AFTER THE  

7 & 9 A.M. MASSES  
 

Join your fellow parishioners in   
the Conference Room  

for  coffee & conversation! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
During the Christmas season we celebrate the wonder of 
the Incarnation.  How wondrously we are made that the 
Word of God would become one of us!  God shows us 
how to live fully by pouring out our lives for others.  That 
is what the days of Christmas are all about.  All of us 
have been given gifts by God.  In each person, the com-
bination of gifts is different.  That is what makes us 
unique.  In the gift of His Son, God has given us all the 
same gift, and that makes us all equal as children of God. 
 

Our calling as good stewards is to take the gift of Jesus 
and the gifts that we have been given uniquely and share 
them with the rest of the world.  In this way we can really 
be celebrating the true meaning of Christmas all year 
long. 

Remember to Support  Our Advertisers!    

The JS Paluch Company arranges for the bulletin to be 
supported through the generosity of the businesses that 
you see advertised on the back cover. Most of these 
advertisers are members of our local community, and 
many belong to our parish.  

Calling all Cooks! 
 

We will once again assist St. David's Church on Milton 
St. with the Interfaith Shelter Network.  Please help 

serve dinner to the families who will be 
staying at the St David's Church Hall    
during January 2017.  Our assigned nights 
to provide Main Dishes, Salads, Vegeta-
bles, Bread and Dessert to 15-20 persons 
(including volunteers) will be January 9, 

10, & 11 and January 16, 17, & 18, 2017.  To sign up, 
please contact Larry Fulton at (619)276-8558 or email 
at lfulton@kavton.com. 

 
Thanks for everyone's help! 

No Bingo December 27th 
 

We will be back on January 3, 2017. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Here’s A Great Way To Support CCSA! 
 

Chili’s Restaurant in Clairemont Square will give back 
15% of the receipt total to CCSA.  Bring your receipts, 
from this Chili’s location ONLY, to the rectory or the 
CCSA office on Clairemont Drive.  CCSA thanks you in 
advance. 
 

We hope you find this an enjoyable way to support 
CCSA. 



Parish Ministry Contacts 
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ALTAR SERVERS  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
  

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL  
 Clair Southgate 276-3927 
  

BAPTISM PREPARATION 
 Rectory 276-1041 
  

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH MINISTRY 
 Rita McCrerey    276-6805 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
 Jo Wise 276-8919 
 

BINGO   
 Rich Michalek 665-3346 
 

CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS    
 Donna Gentz Wallis (760) 788-0849 
 

CENACLE  
 Max Schmidt 276-1371 
 

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP  
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 Kristine Bacich 276-1248 
 

CHURCH CLEANING  
 Maria Virissimo 276-6708 
 

COMMUNION & LIBERATION 
 Martin Bacich    (858) 277-0719 
 

COMMUNION TO THE SICK  
 Deacon Ralph Skiano   (858) 776-7151 
  

CCSA 
  Jeanne McAlindin       276-1169            
 

DIVINE MERCY 
 Joe & Carol Pallazola 276-6637 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Max Schmidt 276-1371 
 Marie Zenker 276-8683 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE 
EUCHARIST 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Chair    
 Father Stephen McCall  276-1041 
Co-Chair 
 Clair Southgate 276-3927 
 

HILLTOPPERS  
 Max Schmidt 276-1371 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 Miguel Bush 246-3605 
 

LAYETTE MINISTRY 
 Marianne Forsyth 885-1083 
  

LECTORS  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION 
 Rectory 276-1041 
 

MOM’S CATHOLIC BOOK STUDY  
 Diane Kenney (619) 726-4446 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY: 
Sunday 9 a.m. Traditional Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Sunday 6 p.m. Contemporary Choir 
 
Children's Choir  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Handbell Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Resurrection Chorale 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

NURSING MINISTRY 
 Julie Laverdiere 276-1041 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL  
President 
 Father Stephen McCall 276-1041 
Chair 
 Marianne Forsyth 885-1083 
Administration 
 Tim Graves (858) 573-0408 
At Large 
 Marianne Forsyth  885-1083 
   

Community Building 
 Dianna Anderson (858) 272-9640 
Education 
 Denise Mayer 990-2312 
Liturgy & Spirituality 
 Gerry Thompson 275-2264 
Marriage & Family Life 
 Peggy Skiano (858) 776-7151 
Secretary 
 Karen Lynch (858) 571-5657 
Social Outreach 
 Larry Fulton 276-8558 
Staff Representative  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

PRAYER NETWORK 
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 Renee Luna (858) 565-7059 
 

PRO-LIFE 
 Gerry Barlow (858) 342-9521 
 Margie Gallego 275-3966 
 

R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
 Rectory 276-1041 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Kristine Bacich 276-1248 
 

ROSARY MAKERS 
 Pat Ferbrache 275-2718 
 

SACRISTANS 
 Emmy Yaeger 276-2802 
 

SCOUTS 
 Mark Rowland (619) 516-4663 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
 Dick Roy (858) 274-4546 
 

USHERS/GREETERS 
 Luke Rohde (858) 518-2323 
 

WEDDING COORDINATOR 
 Helen Antoniak 276-6858 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 Jenny LaRaia                                276-6814 
  

  Community Announcements   
 

Birth Choice Volunteers Needed 
What are your plans for 2017? Do you have a heart for the unborn? Do you have time to spare for a local    
Pregnancy Help Ministry?  Birth Choice is in need of volunteers to provide the manpower for the sake of pre-

cious babies and their mothers. Many talents are needed to provide the services that can change culture to one that values 
life, one person at a time. If you have time and the willingness to learn or a specific talent that can aid Birth Choice, we 
would like to hear from you. Our ministry thrives on the generosity and commitment of those who volunteer.  Some of our 
needs are (bi-lingual appreciated): Client Advocates; By Design, Sexual Integrity Facilitators; After Abortion Care Peer 
Counselors; RN's to be trained in sonography or Registered Diagnostic Medical Sonographers; Receptionist/Office Clerk; 
Data Entry; Driver's for the Mobile Ultrasound Unit; Events Committee members.  There will be a training class beginning 
the week of January 16th. Please call Heidi for more information or to set up an appointment to learn more at               
(760) 621-3414 X 11.  Thank you and God Bless you! 
 

Office for the Ecumenical and Interreligious Affairs 
The Lutheran/Anglican/Roman Catholic “Day of Dialogue” will take place on Saturday, January 21, 2017, at The Roman 
Catholic Diocesan Pastoral Center, 3888 Paducah Drive, San Diego, 92117.  This year’s topic is Here I stand.  I can no 
other!  The love of Christ impels us.  Our Presenters are Pastor Paul Bieber, Fr. John Proctor, and Dr. David Mosely.  The 
day begins with Morning Prayer at 9:30 a.m. and concludes with lunch at 12:00 noon.  The cost is $25.00 (non-
refundable) per person. Registration begins at 9:00 a.m., may be taken at the door or sent with name, address, phone 
number, email and $25.00 check to: Msgr. Dennis Mikulanis, 17252 Bernardo Center Drive, San Diego, CA, 92128. 
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